

# The Town of Millbury 2021 AUG 13 AM 10: 14 Commission on Disabilinties, MASS

Municipal Office Building 127 Elm Street Millbury, Ma. 01527

# **Meeting Minutes**

Date; June 10, 2021 Time; 6:30 PM

#### Present;

Mike Kennedy; Chair, through ZOOM

Kent Stowe; Treasurer, Debbi Dymek; Secretary and Jim Clifford.

#### Guest;

Sean Hendricks, Town Manager

#### **Meeting Minutes**;

The minutes for the May 13, 2021 meeting were read and accepted as written. A motion was made by Kent and second by Jim. All voted unanimously.

#### Reopening of CVS Complaint;

Mike has continued sending messages to the AAB director and compliance officer and the director did respond.

They are pulling the file on this issue and it seems likely that the next step involves scheduling a fine hearing and they will make sure that they have all their ducks in a row if it comes to that. More concrete plans will be made next week. Mike will receive more information about this issue in the future.

Seeing that Dan could not attend our meeting, we had to table the Public Awareness Project to the next meeting.

### Downtown Phase 2 Project:

Debbi brought up the subject that she would like an update on the Phase 2 project of downtown. Maybe Laurie can be invited to our next meeting and explain what are the next steps.

Town Manager Hendricks explained that the Phase 2 project will not go forward unless we get some grants awarded, but the paperwork was just submitted last week. So Laurie may not have any answers in the month of July.

If the Town does not get these grants, the project will either get scaled back or they will pull the plug on the project until the Town can get the money.

There may be no answers on this grant until the Fall.

The paving of the main intersection is the only project that will be completed this year, finishing the Phase 1 project.

## **Certificate of Organization:**

Debbi proposed that we retain the same slate of officers for 2022. She made the motion and Kent second the motion. All voted unanimously.

All members thanked Mr. Hendricks for attending our meeting.

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Debbi and second by Jim. Meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting will be held on July 8, 2021

**Respectfully submitted** 

Debbi Dymek, Secretary

M. I. O. Daniele.

Nant stone